



Port Vila, Tuesday 14th of February 2023

Dear Parents,

The Management Committee wishes you a very good start of 2023 school year. We hope you had a good festive season and you have been able to see your family and friends again with the opening of the borders.

The year 2022 marked the end of a difficult and complicated cycle for all. The school, all the pedagogical and administrative teams have shown resilience, adaptation and goodwill to face this period. This cycle ended with a change of management team, and the retirement of Anne-Marie Fiakaifonu, image of the School for 38 years, whom we thank for all these years of service and to whom we wish a calm and well-deserved retirement.

The year 2023 opens a new cycle with a busy roadmap. The increase in enrolment that we have recorded in recent years continues and is rather good news for our School. The expansion project will be at the heart of our action this year, with the purchase of land and the updating of the project started 3 years ago. We are aware that we must act quickly in order to be able to welcome our students in the best conditions and serenely consider the future of the school while respecting the policy desired by the AEFE.

With the opening of the borders and the renewed agreement with the government, recruitment was finally facilitated and we were able to fill the various vacancies for the start of the school year. The project of restructuring the Administration continues with the objectives of facilitating the internal functioning but also improving coordination with you, parents, for an optimized service.

In parallel, we are working closely with the School Management, newly in place since August, to ensure quality of the teaching and offer our students a varied and adapted education.

We thank the teaching, pedagogical, administrative and technical teams for their investments and the AEFE which provides us with its financial support and expertise every year. Thank you too, parents, who follow your children all year round, and who give your time and allow this school to exist.

We wish you all a happy new year and especially to our students from Kindergarten to High School, and thank you for the trust you have in all the people who make your school work.

The Management Committee